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 Welcome to the FEBRUARY ‘News from the Top of the Hill’ St Kew briefing! 
There is, as always, so much to be proud of at St Kew and it is a delight to be able to share 
these things with you here in this edition of the ’News from the Top of the Hill’.  

 

An unusual start to the month! 

Thank you to you all for the support shown to the teaching staff part of the St Kew 
family    today - industrial action is never an easy decision as we appreciate that any 
change to the school day may be disruptive to you. We are grateful for all o the 
positive comments parents have made to us at these times - it highlights your     
understanding that the staff have not taken these decisions lightly.  

 

Bedtime Reading 

What a delight it was to have so many children staying at 
school for our Bedtime reading session last Friday!  With 
books, biscuits and hot chocolate a plenty - for all - we 
spent an hour being entertained by our wonderful world of 
books!  There’s nothing better than getting lost in a world 
of fiction or finding out new facts about the World and life 
around us. 

As we begin to get our library into ship shape, we will be 
inviting you to enjoy this space with your child with some of 
our much loved reading sessions with your children.  For 
those of you who have not experienced this before, we will be opening up our library (on set 
days / sessions) after school for you to read and enjoy some time with your children - with    
biscuits and hot chocolate for the grown ups too!  Watch this space for dates and times coming 
soon.  

 

Festivals and Competitions 

Our festivals calendar is starting up again with the promise of ‘better weather’, so please do 
look out for letters coming home from time to time inviting your child to take part.  Please do 
return these to us as soon as possible, as numbers need to be confirmed in advance with the    
organisers.  Cross Country, Football and Bench ball start us off this term! 

 

Year 5 & 6 residential 

We are so excited to be able to share the news that we have managed to secure a booking for a 
residential trip to Canoe Cornwall, near the beautiful environment of Trelissick, for our Year 5 & 
6 pupils in June.  We will be going with the children from Upton Cross, who we work closely with, 
and hope that as many of you as possible are able to send your children.  Letters out later today! 

 

Random Act of Kindness Day 

This awareness day is during half term this year - please see 
page 26 for some ideas that you might like to have a go at on 
this day and others across the year!  
 

Please do not hesitate to pop in if you have any questions or 
ideas to share!              

We want you to be part of the St Kew family. 
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Newton Class 
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Newton Class 

 
As we whizz along towards the end of this term, we have been delighted by 
the progress of the children in Newton Class! 
 

They delight us on aa daily basis and we have seen such progress in their 
phonics and reading skills in particular.  Our new Letters and Sounds teaching programme (how 
we teach the order of sounds) has vastly increased the children’s ability to read words - the 
skill they want to be able to do the most!  We would like to thank you all so much for helping to 
support this at home - we know that lots of you read to your child every night, or at least as 
many as you can manage in busy families, and practice the sounds and tricky words that your 
child has in their book bag pouch.  This helps so much!!!!!  There will be more sounds and word 
cards coming home next week for you to enjoy practicing over half term and beyond. 

 

We are drawing our ‘Are all places the same?’ topic to a 
close next week and are looking forwards to our next  
topic after half term: ‘Nature and the Environment’.  We 
will be using the books ‘Stanley’s Stick’ by John Hegley 
and ‘The See-Saw’ by Tom Perciva to help us with our 
learning.   

 
This term we have been thinking about our world and the children have been learning about their 
place in it - they know that we live in Cornwall and that Cornwall is part of England, which in turn 
is part of the UK.  We have been comparing the countryside to the town and will continue this 
comparison as part of our ‘environment’ study next term.  We have been learning the names of 
the 4 countries of the UK and the seas / oceans that surround it - see how many of these your 
children can remember. 

 
Next term our science focus will be materials and their properties - we will look 
at what many of our everyday items are made of and why: don’t be surprised if 
the children come home looking at items around the house and start sorting 
them! 

 

In art we will use nature to inspire us and make observational drawings of 
things we see in our natural environment.  We may even get inspired by 
Andy Goldsworthy with some art using natural materials.  Watch your 
stones and flowers get moved around the house and garden as children 
create these at home as well!!!!! 
 

Please continue to send your child in with a coat every day so that when it gets chilly, as it does 
in early Spring, we can still take our learning outside as much as possible.  Wellies should be in 
school every day and water bottles sent in so the children can stay hydrated throughout the 
school day - heling their brains to learn at their peak! 

 
As always, please ask if you have any questions or queries about any aspect of your child’s school 
life – we are always here to help!  

Mrs Osman, Mrs Murray and the Newton Class Team 
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 Armstrong Class 
What a great start to our Spring term! Our topic for this 
term is A Twist in the Tale. We have just come to the end of 
our writing based on Goldilocks and the Three Bears where 
the children created recipes, wrote diary entries and wrote a 
recount of the traditional tale. It has been so lovely to see 
such great progress in the children’s stamina for writing since 
September. Our next stimulus for writing is The BFG by Roald Dahl. This   
classic by Dahl is full of outrageous humour and plenty of jokes that children 
will love. We will use this story to write character descriptions, recounts, and 
our own fantasy narratives.  
  

In Maths, we will be developing our multiplication and division skills. The Year 
2s will be multiplying and dividing by 2, 5 and 10 and using these to read 
scales. The Year 3s will begin to multiply and divide 2-digit numbers by 1-
digit numbers. Year 4 will be multiplying and dividing by 1 and 0 and multiply 
up to 3-digit numbers by 1-digit. By the end of Year 3, children should be 
able to recall facts for the 3, 4 and 8 times tables please keep practicing on 
TTRockstars at home too.   

  
In Art, we are studying Monet. The children have learned how Monet used 
light and colour in his artwork and created their own interpretations of The 
Houses of Parliament painting. Next, we will look at how Monet used paints 
to show light reflecting on water.  
 
In Science this term, we are learning about plants. We have started to 
identify the different parts of trees and flowers and discussed their  

functions. We will explore the germination process and set up tests to understand what plants 
need to grow well. 
 
In French, we have been describing our favourite colours.  
Armstrong Class have been able to use their knowledge of    
colours to speak and write phrases in French.  For our RSHE 
learning, we have been focusing on Dreams and Goals. The   
children set themselves a challenge and worked as a team to 
achieve their goal. We will continue to focus on working as a 
team to achieve an end goal this half term. 
 
Spellings and times tables homework will continue to be handed out on Fridays ready to be     
collected the following Friday. Please make sure you have a pair of wellies in school for outdoor 
learning (these need to remain in school for the duration of the term). Everyone will also need to 
bring a water bottle with them every day. We will continue to change reading books on Fridays 
so please only send book bags in then. The children’s PE days will continue to be on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays, and they need to come into school wearing their sports clothes on those days.  
 
If you have any questions regarding anything at all, don’t hesitate to speak to one of the 
‘Armstrong Class’ team. 

Miss Taylor and the Armstrong Class Team 
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Einstein Class 

Einstein Class joined the rest of the school on a very special outing to 
the ‘Theatre Royal’ in Plymouth at the start of this term. The children 
were delighted to be seated very close to the stage and enjoyed   
getting squirted with water pistols by the cast as well as feeling the 

heat from the flames and getting a 
shout out to St.Kew from Shane Richie. They have       
subsequently written some fantastic reviews of the show. 
We had a memorable day out, including our lunch at 
Trethorne and a bonus play in the grounds.  

 

Our new topic for o term is ‘Utopia vs Dystopia’. The children have started  
reading the dystopian text ‘The Boy in The Tower’ by Polly Ho-Yen and were    
immediately hooked. Although a work of fiction, many of the places are real and 
the children have enjoyed locating them and going on to street view to see a very 
different environment to that of St.Kew. We have had some really interesting 
discussions around the text and the children have been writing in the style of a 
journalist. They have also written a formal letter in role as the head of their 
own school – watch out Mrs Murray!   

 

We have been looking at ‘Dreams and Goals’ as our RSHE topic. The children began by      
setting their own personal goals and then looked at the steps they needed to take in order 
to achieve them. They then considered the issues that others in the world face and their 
own dreams for the world. 

 

In science, the children have completed an initial assessment on the topic ‘Earth and Space’. 
It has inspired many and it is great to see learning that has happened at home coming into 
school so early in the term. Well done! 

 

In RE lessons the children have been considering : What matters most to Humanists and 
Christians? We have been identifying and explaining beliefs about why people are good and 

bad and answering the questions: ‘Who is a Humanist?’ and ‘What codes 
for living do non-religious people use?’  In music we have listened to and 
appraised the pop ballad ‘Make You Feel My Love’ sung by Adele.  In PE 
lessons we have been learning the skills involved in playing hockey with 
our Plymouth Argyle coaches and working on our levels of fitness in our 
second session. We have an opportunity for some of our children to be 
trained as playground leaders which is very exciting.  

 

Homework comes home every Monday, handwriting on one side with 10 spellings to learn, to 
be assessed on the following Monday. The reverse has times tables to complete in less than 
3 minutes. The sums not completed in the time given, they need to finish in another colour.  

 

If you have any questions regarding homework or anything else please come and speak to one 
of the ‘Einstein Class’ team.                                                                                    Mrs Watson and the Einstein Class Team 
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Parent Consultations 

 

During March we will be holding our next Parent Consultation evenings where we will be sharing 
with you the progress your child / children have made towards the targets discussed in            
November.  

 

It is really important that all parents attend as your child’s future academic success can be     
enhanced by your attendance. These meetings give you the opportunity to ask any questions that 
you might have about how to support your child at home and to find out a little more about their 
work in class.  

 

The parent consultations will be held on Tuesday 21st and Thursday 23rd March.  

 

Once again you will be able to book your ‘slot’ online with eSchools. Bookings will open on Monday 
6th March and will close on Friday 17th March. Please book your appointment as soon as possible 
to ensure you get the time most convenient for you.  

 

We look forward to seeing you all.  

 

Please see the link below for a little video on how to book an 
appointment, ready for the 6th March when they launch! 

Parents Evening - Booking an Appointment - YouTube  

Recruitment News        
 

I would like to thank you all for welcoming Emily so warmly to 
the St Kew team - she has been working very hard at learning 
the ropes and making the office her own and I know that lots 
of you have appreciated how this is working. 
 

I am delighted to let you know that we have appointed Tammy 
Chadwick to the post of Teaching Assistant at St Kew. 
 

Tammy comes to us with lots of experience in working with Nursery children and we are 
delighted to be able to appoint her to the team.  We look forward to bringing her on 
board as soon as all checks have been completed. 
 

We will be interviewing next week for another Teaching Assistant to join our team and I 
look forward to being able to update you when we know more! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OVZhlS-dKyU
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Reading is FUNdamental  

Many of you would have heard this phrase at school or seen it 
on the website!  Reading is the key to all other things in life 
and being able to read helps us to access everything else in 
the curriculum. 

At the most recent ’Tea with Miss’ session, we shared the 
benefits of being in a Multi-Academy Trust (MAT) with other 
schools and one of the (most boring) benefits is always seen as 
money!  However, we know how to do things well at St Kew, and the money side has become FUN! 

We have been able to access some accelerator funding and this allowed us to purchase 1632 
books titles for children to be able to bring home to read!!!!! 

We are so excited!  Mrs Murray’s office is full of them - she has been busy sorting them into 
boxes (when she has a spare 5 minutes) and there are too many for the boxes we have - which 
makes us even more excited!!! 

These books will be used to supplement the books that are sent home to children in the younger 
years of the school (those that are on our phonics scheme and learning to read) but please don’t 
think the older children have been forgotten - you might have spotted the growing books in the 
library window - these are for the older children to read and the librarians will be ‘covering’ 
these in the next week or so, once the covers have been delivered. 

Year 6 pupils will be helping us to choose more texts ’specifically for them’ at the Age-related 
expectations so that they can have these as well as the ones they freely choose and the        
wonderful PTA are keen to continue to support this!   

We will need full parental support in looking after and returning books to ensure our stocks     
remain full.   

eSchools 

 

As you know, eSchools is how we communicate messages and letters to our parent family.  
This system allows us to send messages and emails to you, using the de-
tails on our Data    system. 

 

After a review of this from the eSchools team, they have identified 
that 60 parents at St Kew have  not downloaded the app, and therefore, 
every time we send you a message the school gets charged. 

 

Please, please can we ask that you all download the app so that we can 
save the pennies? This will also ensure that you get the messages that 
we send out and do not miss any of the news we need to share with you. 

 

From today, you will see posters around the school with the QR code on 
for you to download the app to your phones. 

 

Many thanks for your help and support on this.   
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It’s that time of year again folks… World Book Day is coming and this is 
your advance notice!  

On Friday 3rd March we would like to invite all children to take part in our 
World Book Day celebrations to celebrate our love of all things reading. We 
are so proud of how much reading our children do when they are in school 
and we have been impressed by the reading that many have been doing at 
home - reading rewards are regularly collected from Mrs Murray’s office! 
With that in mind, we’d like to have some fun on this day and remind      
ourselves why we all love books so much!  

 

It would be wonderful if your child / children could dress up as part of the 
celebrations, but please do not worry if you don’t have a specific costume - 
it’s usually more fun to have a go at making your own!   

The PTA would like to encourage you to share, swap 
and help to make this year and will be letting you 
know about a ’making day’ in the near future, when 
parents can get together at school to make a     
costume for their child - sharing resources to get 
the job done!    
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Good attendance  

  

We hope that this will explain to you some of the systems we have, explain 
some of the Government guidance we refer to and have to follow and also 
help you understand the reasons we communicate with families about     
attendance in the way we do.  

  

First and foremost, we know that good attendance leads to good outcomes 
for our pupils. Below you’ll see a really useful chart that shows the amount 
of absence, how this correlates to outcomes and how this links to the    
expectations of our Trust and the Government who make it clear that    
attendance at school, now more than ever, is important and a legal          
requirement.  

  

We know that lots of families have been, and continue to be, affected by bouts of seasonal    
illnesses and this of course affects the attendance level of your child. However, its our duty to 
ensure that parents are fully aware of their child’s level of attendance percentage.  We        
recognise that illnesses are a factor in concerning levels of attendance but we also know that if      
attendance is good moving forward, the percentage of time present will increase and no longer 
be a concern.  

  

Reporting absence is part of our safeguarding measures and ensures that we know exactly where 
each pupil is every day. When absent, calls must be made to the school before 8:40am (when 
school opens to pupils).  If you leave a message, earlier than this, please ensure you leave some 
detail about the illness or absence, the child’s name and class.  This needs to be repeated on 
each day of the absence as without this, we will need to call you to confirm the absence as part 
of our safeguarding  procedures.    

  

As attendance is so           
important, we’d much rather 
children were sent in to 
school feeling a bit ‘under 
the weather’ and then we call 
you if they start to feel 
worse.  They often pick up 
when with their friends and 
having school work on their 
minds.   

  

Every minute of learning at 
school is utilised, so please 
ensure your children are able 
to be in their classrooms by 
8.55am, ready to learn, as 
learning begins at this time 
for all pupils.   
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Governor Corner 
 
The last time I wrote a piece for the newsletter we were all looking forward to Christmas and 
the holidays, that time has whizzed by and we are now heading to valentines day and our        
February half term!  
 
January has been very busy in school for everyone and as governors we try our best to support 
where we can. I was part of the team helping with the recent pantomime trip to Plymouth, a long 
day for both children and helpers but very enjoyable for everyone. It was great to see the    
children out and about in the community, looking out for each other and being very respectful to 
others - except for the evil witch who got the boos she deserved! The interaction of the school 
throughout the pantomime was wonderful to see, the children having the confidence to join in 
with the singing, shouting and dancing - I am sure they were very tired on return home.  
 
Confidence and belief in yourself need nurturing, school is not just about reading, writing and 
passing exams and that is why the PHSE curriculum is important, currently the topic is dreams 
and goals - I am hoping that your children are enjoying exploring theirs. 
 
As always, we are looking for more people to join us as governors - please see the advert and feel 
free to talk to us for more information. Have a good restful half term. Looking forward to the 
spring and warmer weather! 
 
Nicky Harley 
Community governor  

A Fond Farewell 
 
A very unusual time has presented itself at St Kew 
today… we are having to say goodbye and good luck to 
3 of our families - a never heard of before, event! 
 
The Wilcox-Piner family have decided that the     
journey from Launceston to St Kew is just too much ono a daily basis and therefore have secured 
places for Mason, Natalia, Brodi and Harley at a school nearer to home. We know the children will 
appreciate more time in bed each morning!  We wish them the best of luck in their new school 
 
Bella and her mum are moving house and therefore, schools.  We will miss them both and hope 
that they are very happy in their new home! 
 
And last, but by no means least, Claire North has decided to home educate Flo currently and so 
we have had to send them ‘good luck’ messages as well. 
 
We know that they have all had a fantastic time of Discovering, Learning and Developing at St 
Kew and know they will continue to learn more in the next part of their schooling careers!  
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Sleep 
 
Many of our parents have been asking for tips on children sleeping.  A good bedtime routine is 
key to good sleep (as we all know!) and you can find some useful tips for this below.   
 
How to sleep better for children: tips 
1. Set up a bedtime routine 
A regular bedtime routine starting around the same time each night encourages good sleep pat-
terns. A bedtime routine of bath, story and bed can help younger children feel ready for sleep. 
For older children, the routine might include a quiet chat with you about the day then some time 
alone relaxing before lights out. 
 
2. Relax before bedtime 
Encourage your child to relax before bedtime. Older children might like to wind down by reading 
a book, listening to gentle music or practising breathing for relaxation. If your child takes long-
er than 30 minutes to fall asleep, your child might need a longer wind-down time before turning 
the lights out to go to sleep. 
 
3. Keep regular sleep and wake times 
Keep your child’s bedtimes and wake-up times within 1-2 hours of each other each day. This 
helps to keep your child’s body clock in a regular pattern. It’s a good idea for weekends and holi-
days, as well as school days. 
 
4. Keep older children’s naps early and short 
Most children stop napping at 3-5 years of age. If your child over five years is still napping dur-
ing the day, try to keep the nap to no longer than 20 minutes and no later than early afternoon. 
Longer and later naps can make it harder for children to get to sleep at night. 
 
5. Make sure your child feels safe at night 
If your child feels scared about going to bed or being in the dark, you can praise and reward 
your child whenever they’re brave. Avoiding scary TV shows, movies and computer games can 
help too. Some children with bedtime fears feel better when they have a night light. 
 
6. Check noise and light in your child’s bedroom 
Check whether your child’s bedroom is too light or noisy for sleep. Blue light from televisions, 
computer screens, phones and tablets suppresses melatonin levels and delays sleepiness. Bright 
light in the hour before bedtime can have the same effect on young children. 
 

It helps to: 

• turn off devices at least one hour before bedtime 

• keep screens out of your child’s room at night 

• dim the lights an hour before bed for children of preschool age and younger. 
If your child uses a night-light, choose a dim, warm-coloured globe, rather than a bright, 
white, cool-coloured globe. 

 
7. Avoid the clock 
f your child is checking the time often, encourage your child to move the clock or watch to a 
spot where they can’t see it from bed. 
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 8. Eat the right amount at the right time 
Make sure your child has a satisfying evening meal at a reasonable time. Feeling hungry or too 
full before bed can make your child more alert or uncomfortable. This can make it harder for 
your child to get to sleep. In the morning, a healthy breakfast helps to kick-start your child’s 
body clock at the right time. 
 
9. Get plenty of natural light in the day 
Encourage your child to get as much natural light as possible during the day, especially in the 
morning. Bright light suppresses melatonin. This helps your child feel awake and alert during the 
day and sleepy towards bedtime. 
 
10. Avoid caffeine 
Caffeine is in energy drinks, coffee, tea, chocolate and cola. Encourage your child to avoid these 
things in the late afternoon and evening, and don’t offer them at these times. 
 
For those of you who would like to know how many hours children need to sleep for, there is a 
useful table below. 
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Important Dates for the rest of this term: 

 

 

Half Term: 13th - 
17th February 

Key Stage 2 Cross Country: 7th February 

 

Girls Football Festival: 8th February 

 

Wear Red for Air Ambulance: 9th February 

 

PTA Disco: 9th February 

 

INSET Day: 10th February 

      

    

Easter Holidays: 3rd - 14th April 

Bench ball Festival: 22nd February 

 

PTA Meeting: 24th February 

 

Sports for Schools visit: 13th March (further details to come) 

 

Key Stage 2 Cross Country: 14th March 

 

PTA Mothers day pop up shop: 17th March  

 

Parent Evenings: 21st and 23rd March 

 

Year 3 & 4 Football Festival: 22nd March 

 

Girls Football Festival: 29th March 

 

PTA Cake Sale: 30th March 

End of Term: 31st March 
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 Helping Hands News  
 

It’s been a fairly quiet month for the PTA (a bit of catch up time 
after a hectic December!) but we have some lovely events on the 
horizon to look forward to. 

 

Firstly, as you may have already heard, we have said goodbye to 
Tara Quinney as Chair of the PTA. Tara has put in so much hard 
work, effort, time and dedication in the last few years and we are 
so very grateful for everything she has done and will miss her presence and guidance on the 
committee. Also moving on is Emma as our secretary and again we wish to express our thanks 
for her hard work and support. 

As a committee we are currently in the process of working out ‘who will be who’ as we move 
forward but are excited for all the challenges and events that lie ahead. 

 

A big date for the diary in February is the Valentines Disco 
on Thursday 9th Feb (the day St Kew breaks up for half 
term) – this is open to all pupils (including Little Learners). 
Please see the poster in the newsletter / on social media / 
around school for further details. Don’t forget to sign up  
either in person in the playground or online (details to      
follow). We can’t wait to see all those dance moves again… 

 

As you all know all the money that the PTA raises goes back 
into supporting and building upon our children’s education and 
enjoyment of time at St Kew – a great recent example is the 
£700 that the PTA contributed towards the New Year’s 

panto trip. Without your support we simply couldn’t do it and so we are very grateful to  
everyone. 

 

As usual please do feel free to 
have a chat with any one of us 
if you wish to get involved and 
come and lend a hand with    
anything. 

 

Paul, Kayna, Chevi, Linzi,     
Lauren, Sophie, Michelle, 
Amanda, Carla & Chantelle. 
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9th February 2023 
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